THIS IS AN INFORMATION PAPER

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Interim Superintendent

DATE:

November 8, 2006

SUBJECT:
Re-districting students, that currently attend James T. Alton Middle, that 



transition to John Hardin High School, to become a direct feeder school



to North Hardin High School. (First Read)

DISCUSSION:

John Hardin High School capacity has been set at 1243 students.  They have a current enrollment of 1320 students, 77 over capacity.  There are five middle schools located within the Hardin County School District and all the middle schools except for James T. Alton promote 8th graders to one high school.  This allows for relationships and educational continuity that has been forged in elementary and middle schools to continue at the high school level.  James T. Alton sends the majority of their 8th grade students to North Hardin High School.  Between 40-50 students are sent to John Hardin from James T. Alton, from the Rineyville area, that was originally placed in John Hardin’s district when the school was originally built.  Because of the high number of subdivisions and single housing dwellings that have been constructed near John Hardin, it has necessary for the Hardin County Board of Education to redistrict students to North Hardin High School, from James T. Alton, in areas previously designated for John Hardin.

This is being presented as information only at this meeting.  The issue will be presented for approval at the December 2006 board meeting.

